
 

 

SBA Secondary Market Budget Allocation under 
Continuing Resolution 

  
Congress recently passed the Continuing Appropriations and Extension Act, 2025. The bill 
provides continuing FY2025 appropriations to federal agencies through the earlier of December 
20, 2024, or the enactment of the applicable appropriations act. It is known as a continuing 
resolution (CR) and prevents a government shutdown that would otherwise have occurred when 
FY2025 appropriations bills were not enacted when FY2025 began on October 1, 2024.  
 
The bill provides SBA Secondary Market authority of $3,328,500,000 with no daily or monthly 
limitation. The Agency does not anticipate any interruption or change in SBA 7(a) Secondary 
Market sale and pool formation processes through the duration of the bill.   

 
 

Questions  
  

For questions or concerns relating to this matter, please contact the FTA Client Service 

Team at fta@sba.gov or via the toll-free hotline at (877) 470-0722. 

  

  

To receive FTA Newsletters, click here. 
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